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SUBJECT: AB 1007 (Jones-Sawyer) - Local government financing: juvenile justice 

RECOMMENDATION 

County Executive Officer seeks discussion and possible action on SB 1007 (Jones-Sawyer) relating to local 
government financing and the juvenile justice coordinating council.  

 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 

AB 1007 (Jones-Sawyer) will change the multiagency juvenile justice coordinating council and divert 95% of the 
funding to community based organizations instead of the current 50%. It would change the makeup of the council, 
remove the Chief Probation Officer as chair and institute other requirements that could cost additional resources to 
the County. 
 
The Chief Probation Officer will be available to answer any questions and provide more information about local 
impacts.  

 

FISCAL & STRATEGIC PLAN IMPACT 

 
 

Is there a Fiscal Impact? No 

County Strategic Plan pillar addressed: 

ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT 



ENVIRONMENTAL DETERMINATION: The proposed action is not a project as defined by 14 California Code of 
Regulations 15378 (State CEQA Guidelines) and therefore CEQA is not applicable. 

 

BACKGROUND AND DISCUSSION 

Synopsis 

This bill would revise and recast required components of the multiagency juvenile justice plan 
to, among other things, additionally require a plan to include an assessment of existing 
community-based youth development services, identification and prioritization of areas of the 
community that face significant public safety risk from violence and crime, documentation of 
the effectiveness of the programs funded under these provisions, and a description of the target 
population funded under these provisions. The bill would require programs and strategies 
funded under these provisions to, among other things, be modeled on trauma-informed and 
youth development approaches and in collaboration with community-based organizations. The 
bill would require that at least 95% of the funds allocated under these provisions be distributed 
to community-based organizations and other public agencies or departments that are not law 
enforcement entities, as specified. The bill would require a council to include additional 
information in its annual report to the board of supervisors and the board relating to their 
programs, including data on participants, and would impose additional requirements on the 
board with respect to those annual reports, including, but not limited to, providing a statewide 
analysis of county spending. 
  
Status 

Senate Public Safety – July 28, 2020 

  
Support and Opposition 

CSAC: unknown 

RCRC: unknown 

NACo: N/A 

Local: Chief Probation Officer, Opposed  
  
STAFF COMMENTS 

  
Platform: YES 

Federal: N/A 

State: Priority 2: County Revenue Sources/State Payments, Page 15 

  
Implications to Napa County and/or Departments 

This bill would completely change the make up of the juvenile justice coordinating council and 
divert funding from the Probation Department and other law enforcement entities to community 
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based organizations.  
  
Chief Probation Officer will be available to answer questions about local impacts.  
 

SUPPORTING DOCUMENTS 

A . Bill Text - 12.12.2019  

Recommendation:  Approve 

Reviewed By: Molly Rattigan 
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